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Record of the meeting held on May 2, 2001

The Permanent Council held a regular meeting to consider the items on the order of business, document CP/OD-1275/01 rev. 1.

First, the Council approved the draft resolution “Compliance with the Mandate Received by the Inter-American Telecommunication Commission (CITEL) from the Summit of the Americas and Preparation for its Third Assembly”(CP/CG-1456/01 rev. 1).  It then heard the presentation by the Chair of the Board of External Auditors on the examination of accounts and financial statements at December 31, 2000.  After listening to statements by the delegations, it was decided to forward the report to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs for consideration.  The meeting also heard and took note of the presentation by the Executive Director of the Pan American Development Foundation.

The Chair of the Council presented the customary gavel to Ambassador Esteban Tomic Errázuriz, Permanent Representative of Chile, in recognition of his excellent performance as Chair of the Council from January 1, 2001 until March 31, 2001.

Pursuant to Article 4 of the Statutes of the Leo S. Rowe Pan American Fund, the Permanent Council appointed the Permanent Mission of Saint Lucia as a member of that Fund’s Committee. 

The Council took note of the biennial report of the Inter-American Commission of Women (CIM) on compliance with resolution AG/RES. 1456 (XVII-O/97), “Promotion of the Inter-American Convention on the Prevention, Punishment, and Eradication of Violence against Women, ‘Convention of Belém dó Pará’” (CP/doc.3440/01), adopted the resolution attached to that report, and decided to submit it to the General Assembly for consideration at its thirty-first regular session.

The Council likewise took note of the report of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs on the proposed amendments to the Statutes of the Permanent Council (CP/CAJP-1789/01 rev. 1, corr. 1), approved the corresponding draft resolution, and agreed to submit it to the General Assembly for its information and consideration at its thirty-first regular session.

The Council also took note of the report of the Secretary General on the status of Regular Fund quotas as of March 31, 2001 (CP/doc.3445/01) and forwarded it for consideration by the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs.  The report on budgetary execution and the transfer of appropriations between chapters of the Regular Fund (CP/doc.3446/01) was also forwarded to that Committee for consideration.

Finally, pursuant to Article 28 of the Rules of Procedure of the General Assembly, the Permanent Council installed the Style Committee of the thirty-first regular session of the General Assembly with the following delegations for the four languages of the Organization: Brazil for Portuguese, Canada for French, the United States for English, and Colombia for Spanish. The Committee is open to all delegations.

The presentations and statements made during this regular meeting are transcribed in document CP/ACTA 1275/01.
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